

 REGULAR MEETING OF SUPERVISORS
RANGER DRAINAGE DISTRICT
FEBRUARY 3, 2016

The regular meeting of the Ranger Drainage District was held on January 6, 2016 at 6:00 P.M. at the District office located at 19950 Nugent Street, Orlando, Florida 32833.  Present were Supervisors David Mauck, Mike Nolan and Russ Beyersdorf. There were 3 landowners present.

CONSENT AGENDA
   	  Treasurer’s report and Regular Meeting Minutes of January 6, 2016; driveway permits and “other” permits were approved as submitted.  The disbursements were authorized. 

FEMA CLOSE OUT – EXTENSION
	Mr. Way reported that FEMA has successfully closed and finalized our project. We will be preparing a detailed portfolio expressing our gratitude for all they have done.

ORANGE COUNTY INTERLOCAL AGREEMENT
The District continues to work with Orange County on the interlocal agreement. 

ARMY CORP OF ENGINEERS
	Mr. Way reported the Army Corp of Engineers continue to work on violation and permit issues. They did notify the District no civil penalties will be assessed. We will continue to work with them until all items are finalized.

DRIVEWAY INSTALLATIONS
	After discussion the Board agreed to continue installing driveway culverts pending clarification from legal counsel. Additional forms with grading specifications will be implemented.  Effective March 1, 2016 driveway applications will increase to $225.00 

ROAD REPAIRS
	The Surety Bond Company will continue their investigation on the road repairs needed in the area of Lake Davis.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:02 P.M.
